
A Word From Your 
President 
     First things first, I’ll proba-
bly be a grandmother by the 
time I do the next newsletter, 
expect a picture of my little 
man. Yes. El Sprague has a 
new grandson, congratulations, 
there, grandpa. 
October went by so fast. The 
roast beef dinner went ok, we 
had a wonderful turnout of Li-
ons and spouses, thank-you all 
for your hard work, but not a 
big crowd, so the dinner was 
not as big a success as it could 
have been. Thank-you,  Marty 
for doing the PR. We were 
lucky enough to have both new 
rescues come to our first dinner 
meeting so that we could see 
the beautiful new trucks, as 
well as the two new stretchers 
that we purchased fore them. 
They are some nice pieces of 
equipment, and worth every 
penny. We know that they will 
serve the town well, with such 
dedicated people manning the 
rescue. We are in the process of 
getting some small Lions decals 
to go on all the stretchers that 
we have bought. Our guests 
were Tony Attardo and Bob 
Hawkes. They told us about our 
rescue and the student rescue 
program. Funding for the stu-

dent rescue has been cut from 
the budget this year, so our 
board of directors voted to do-
nate $500 to the program to 
help them with about a third of 
their annual expenses. The 
board of directors also ok’d 
$250 to go to Kevin and the 
Standish Lions’ Lori’s Kids 
Project. It is a fabulous pro-
gram that gives great pleasure 
to many mentally challenged 
children and adults, by giving 
them Halloween and Christmas 
parties. Thank-you Lion Derrek 
for running the board of direc-
tors meeting for me while I was 
out of state on vacation. I know 
that you did a great job. Way to 
go! Our last meeting was our 
Halloween party, and I must 
say that I was very impressed 
with the costumes. You all did 
a wonderful job getting into the 
spirit of the night. We’re going 
to have a coup and throw Red 
Green out of Possum Lodge, 
though. It was wonderful to 
have our District Governor, 
Lynda Buckinger with us to 
witness our craziness. I ran into 
Doc and Phyllis out shopping 
on Saturday and promised Doc 
that I would give him a Doc 
dollar, but he can’t get a free 
meal with it like Len (peace, 
man) and Ralph (Mr. Cool) can. 
Now, about the Health Fair. 

There were 5 Lions from our 
club there, me (and I brought 
Peter), Grant (who brought his 
son Barry to do the diabetes 
testing), Jan, Bill P., and John 
M., two Lions from Windham, 
our Vice District Governor, 
Clyde Ricker, who came after 
the White Cane Walk to run 
the MTI vision screening 
imager (and he brought Tony 
Ackerman to help him find his 
way to our den, and then home 
again). Carolee Roberts-Black 
came to do massages, Marilyn 
Paige was representing the 
Maine Chapter of the Alz-
heimer’s Association, and Dr. 
Liem came to run the Glau-
coma machine. We had 5 peo-
ple show up. A couple brought 
their 2 grandchildren to get the 
vision test, and Marilyn’s 
daughter came for a massage. 
What a disappointment. Eve-
ryone was very encouraging 
though, they told me to try it 
again, but in a more public 
place, maybe where something 
else was already going on. So, 
we have been given permis-
sion to do the children’s vision 
screening again, at the Christ-
mas tree lighting. We’ll need 
both Gorham and Windham’s 
machines for that one. And we 
are going to be allowed to 
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November Birthdays 

October Eyeglass Count 
 (Wal-Mart recycling mailbox) 
10/13  46 pair eyeglasses 

http://www.scarboroughmaine.com/lions 

11/7    Jan Biddle 
11/24  Dick Reid 
11/28  Bill Fielding 

World’s Stupidest Criminals 
   Back in 1989, David Beresford robbed a savings 
and loan in Plymouth, England, of $550, using a 
rolled-up newspaper that he pretended was a 
weapon. The cashier at the time was Heather McIn-
doe, who happened to be married to a Criminal In-
vestigations Department officer. Beresford was 
caught and sent to jail for 5 years. Within a few 
months of his early release, he walked into a differ-
ent savings and loan in April 1993, thrust his hand 
into his jacket pocket, and appeared to be pointing 
something at the cashier. Taking no chances, she 
handed  over nearly $400. Then she informed the 
police that the robber was David Beresford. Al-
though she’d changed jobs in the meantime, she was 
Heather McIndoe, who’d recognized him from the 
previous time he’d robbed her. 
 
   A gun-toting mugger made a bad mistake in 
March 1994 when he held up a man who was walk-
ing home through an alley in West Virginia.  Find-
ing his victim was carrying only $13, he demanded 
a check for $300. The man wrote out the check, and 
the thief was caught the next day when he tried to 
cash it. As the cops said afterward, “The crook was-
n’t very bright.” 

Recipe of the Month 

Herbed Turkey Roll 
1 6-lb turkey breast, skin and bone removed 
½ tsp dried rosemary, crumbled 
½ tsp dried oregano 
½ tsp dried thyme 
¼ tsp garlic powder 
  salt and pepper to taste 
 
Preheat oven to 350° . 
Using a sharp knife, make a lengthwise slit in the tur-
key breast, as if creating a pocket. Do not cut all the 
way through. Open at the pocket and lay flat. 
Place turkey between 2 pieces of wax paper. Flatten 
with a mallet to about 1-1/2 inches thick. 
Sprinkle spices evenly over turkey. 
Starting at one end, roll turkey like a jelly roll. Tie with 
cord in 3 or 4 places. 
Wrap turkey securely in aluminum foil and place in a 
shallow baking pan. 
Bake 2 hours. Makes 12 to 14 servings. Leftovers make 
great sandwiches. 
 
Pumpkin Custard Cups 
1 pkg orange-flavored gelatin (sugar-free) 
¾ c boiling water 
½ c part-skim ricotta cheese 
1 c canned pumpkin 
1 tsp vanilla extract 
½ tsp  ground cinnamon 
 
In a small saucepan, dissolve gelatin in boiling 
water. 
In a blender container, combine gelatin mixture 
with remaining ingredients. Blend until smooth.  
Divide mixture evenly into 4 individual bowls or 
sherbet glasses. 
Chill until firm. 
This dessert is moist and cheesecake-like, and 
doubling the recipe will fill a 9-inch pie crust. 

Kippy’s Thanksgiving 
   Kippy’s Thanksgiving is not like everyone else’s. 
When Kippy and his family sit down to their feast, 
they are continuing a longtime family tradition of 
spending Thanksgiving right here in Scarborough.. 
Both Kippy and Nancy have had family in this 
town for hundreds of years. What a special joy! 
How many of us have that? We gypsies cannot 
know the thrill of seeing the same landscape and 
the same faces for all of our lives. (?) Genealogy is 

(Continued on page 3) 
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November Calendar (Continued from page 2) 
the documenting of family history and their mi-
grations. Having your lineage stay forever in the 
same town certainly simplifies the search, to say 
nothing of what it does for some family trees. 
Scarborough has had many of  the same family 
names here since the 1500-1600’s.Think of it, 
Kippy, you and others like you, will sit down to 
enjoy your turkey (shot by Jerry Butts no doubt), 
knowing that your great, great, great,… grandpar-
ents, sat down to their turkey (probably not shot 
by Jerry Butts), right here, in the same town, a 
long time ago. They quite possibly even shared 
their dinner with Indians. They would have been 
wearing those old -fashioned Pilgrim clothes , 
with the oversized peter pan collars, and discuss-
ing the people from away. Do you suppose they 
felt like they were dressed in costume for the 
dress rehearsal of a TV sit-com or something? Do 
you think they ever considered escaping? Did 
those funny shoes with the big buckles hurt their 
feet? And what do you suppose native Americans 
thought of us, because after all, we’re all from 
away. Whether it be from Ireland, England, Af-
rica or New York, some time between the 1500’s 
and now, a member of our family was trans-
planted here, and thus began our family history in 
Scarborough. So, when we all sit down to our 
Thanksgiving bird (definitely not all shot by Jerry 
Butts), let’s all be thankful that the only people 
not from away, allowed us squatters to stay in this 
beautiful town we now call home.  
  P.S. don’t tell the Kipster that he is from away. 
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11/2    Regular Dinner Meeting/Speaker Steve Ross/Land Bond                                             
Task Force   6:30p   Social Hour  7:00p   Dinner 

11/9  
           6:30p  Finance Committee Meeting 
           7:00p  Board of Directors’ Meeting 
 
11/16  Regular Dinner Meeting/Speaker V.D.G. Clyde Ricker/

Iris Network   6:30p Social Hour    7:00p Dinner 

Quizzies 
1. Name the only food that does not spoil. 
2. Name the only 2 players to share the most valu-

able award in a super bowl.  
3. Name the only number one single from Peter, 

Paul and Mary. 
4. A bus with no passengers stops, and five people 

get on. At the next stop eight get on. At the 
next stop six people get off. How many people 
are on the bus? 

Answers on page 3 

1.Honey. Archaeological digs at ancient tombs have 
turned up honey that is still totally edible. 

2.In Super Bowl XII (1978), Harvey Martin and 
Randy White, both of the Dallas Cowboys, led 
their team with a strong defense to beat the Den-
ver broncos. They were both named MVP. 

3.Although John Denver wrote “Leaving on a Jet 
Plane,” it was the trio who brought this single to 
number one for two weeks in 1970. By October it 
was a gold record. 

4.Eight, seven passengers 
and the bus driver. Answers 

(Continued from page 1) 
have Bessworth School 
during the Winter Car-
nival, in February,  to 
put on another FREE 
Health Fair. We’ll need 
both machines then too. Now here is something for 
all of you to think about. Community Services 
wants a decision from us on just what our duties are 
and just what we want their duties to be for the 
Christmas tree lighting. They want us to decide who 
does what. SO, WHAT DO YOU SAY. The tv sta-
tion handles the entertainment , tv crew and televis-
ing the event. We’re talking, the candy and bagging 
it, our raffle, getting Santa, as well as a chair for 
him, coordinating the Explorers to do photos, and 
cop cards, the Dare Van to bring Santa and Kippy to 
perform his magic. It is time to make a decision. 
Please plan to discuss this at the next meeting, come 
prepared to let me know which way we go. See you 
Thursday, bye for now.  
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Newsletter by: Lion Kay Hansen 
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Name Home Work 
Jan Biddle (207) 727-3570 (207) 883-0240 
Ed Blanchard (207) 883-8640  
Don Boothby (207) 985-6024  
Norm Brown (207) 883-4533  
Bob Buttarazzi (207) 883-4995  
Jerry Butts (207) 883-2088  
Ed Connolly (207) 883-2652  
Paul Cyr (207) 774-1940 (207) 774-4200 
Martha Dickerman (207) 883-8881 (207) 883-6540 
Ralph Dunton (207) 625-3550  
Chuck Fahey (207) 883-4269  
Bill Fielding (207) 655-4185  
John Flaherty (207) 883-9970  
George Gruber (207) 883-4487  
Derrek Hansen (207) 774-8063  
Kay Hansen (207) 839-2246 

FAX   839-8641 
(207) 874-6807 

Eldred Harmon (207) 883-6535  
George Hazen (941) 561-0856  
Gary Lamson  (207) 761-2717 
Ed Leslie (207) 892-5153  
Len Libby (207) 883-2130  
John Maroon (207) 883-4544  
Clifford Mitchell (207) 883-2038  
William Pape (207) 883-9027  
Dick Reid (207) 883-6717  
Randy Sargent (207) 883-9222  
Bob Sparda (207) 883-2779  
Al Sprague (207) 883-6138  
David Wood (207) 883-9213  
Grant Worthing (207) 883-4481  
Doc Yayla (207) 773-5338  
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